
Ligonier Township Supervisors 
Regular Meeting Minutes 

January 6, 2020 
 
 
The Ligonier Township Supervisors met in regular session at 5:00 PM.  Secretary/Treasurer 
Stephanie Verna took roll call.  Present were Chair, John Beaufort; Vice Chair, Paul Knupp; 
Secretary/Treasurer, Stephanie Verna; Supervisor, Dan Weimer; and Supervisor, D. Scott 
Matson.  
 
Public Comment   
 

1. Ed Oles, Environmental Subcommittee – Last year the Township expressed concern 
about the sewage infrastructure expenses. Urged the Board to consider updating the 
drilling ordinance.   

2. Kerri Goldinger – Ligonier Beach – in favor of restoring the historic landmark. It’s been 
here 90+ years and will bring in more revenue and recreation.  Drove from Butler to use 
the pool every weekend when they did not live here.  People have grown up with the 
pool and have fond memories.  There are plenty of other walking trails and a skate park 
in Greensburg. 

3. Matt Goldinger – has lived here six years. There is 90 years of history. To use a pool, 
one needs to go to Latrobe or Derry.  Doesn’t know what the plan is, but heard rumors it 
could be a pool or could be green space, hiking trails.  There are plenty of walking areas.  
There is already a lot of green space.  Has there been a feasibility study?   

4. Annie MacDougall – reiterated what Ed Oles said – spent years putting together best 
practices, when will this ordinance get revisited? 

5. Keith Lisk – Ligonier Beach is a cool pool and it has had some issues but would love to 
see it revitalized.  The summer weather has changed – could it be used year round?  
Skating rink?  Volleyball court?  Mini-boardwalk with concession stands?  There may be 
local opportunities for other businesses.  Also, spoke to the Army Corp of Engineers 
regarding to help with the flooding.  There is a program where they may be able to rectify 
the problem, which starts with a Letter of Intent.  We need to get to the root of the 
problem so we do not waste money. 

 
• A motion was made by Stephanie Verna and seconded by Paul Knupp to approve the 

December 10, 2019 regular meeting minutes with two corrections to motions made 
regarding the subdivision plans.  (Add that Stephanie Verna was the second.) Motion 
carried.  
 

Supervisors Comment 
 
Supervisor Knupp – welcomed Dan Weimer. 
Supervisor Verna – encouraged people to stay informed by participating in the Beach Park 
meetings and come with an open mind. 
Supervisor Beaufort – addressed the drilling concerns and reminded audience the ordinance 
update was postponed until a new engineer was selected (which happened today at the re-org 
meeting). 
 
 
 
 



Manager’s Report: 
The Township received a $10K grant from RK Mellon Family Foundation for the Mill Creek 
Memorial Park fishing platform. 
 
• A motion was made by Stephanie Verna and seconded by Paul Knupp to accept the grant.  

Motion carried.   
 
Public Works Department Report – None 
 
Ligonier Valley Police Department Report – None 
 
Engineer’s Report – None 
 
Solicitor’s Report 
Solicitor Korns reported that an executive session took place prior to the meeting (approximately 
4:00 PM) and certified compliance with the Pennsylvania Sunshine Laws as the session 
pertained to personnel and potential litigation matters.   
 
The Township has a new tax collector and the contract with Keystone has been terminated.  
This new collector’s information will be posted in our newsletter, website and face book page. 
 
Zoning Officer Report - See attached  
One investigation – building without proper permits (Washington Furnace) 
PEMA Community Audit Visit (CAV) – A compete report will be given at the next meeting 
regarding enforcement, record keeping, and new buildings in the flood plains  
 
Code Enforcement Report – None 
 
Correspondence 
Received a letter from Keystone Collections Group asking for the $5K contract early termination 
fee (contract was for five years).  Going to ask the School District to cover half the cost since 
they used the tax collector as well. 

 
Treasurer’s Report 
Supervisor Verna reported the account balances as of January 6:  
 
General Fund account               $389,969 
Act 13 Account           $52,991 
Ligonier Beach Project Account                $393 
Developers Account      $16,344 
Liquid Fuels Account      $44,597 
Equipment Fund      $12,272 
Capital Reserve CDs    $662,054 
 
Total account balance:           $1,178,620 
 
Approval of Bills 

 
• A motion was made by Stephanie Verna and seconded by Scott Matson to approve the bill 

pay list as presented.  Motion carried.  
 



Old Business 
 
Fiber Matting Bid Process – now is the time to advertise for bids 
 
• A motion was made by Paul Knupp and seconded by Dan Weimer to request bids on the 

roads.  Motion carried. 
 
New Business 
 
• A motion was made by Scott Matson and seconded by Paul Knupp to accept Wes Binkey’s 

resignation.  Motion carried. 
 

• A motion was made by Stephanie Verna and seconded by Paul Knupp to increase Mrs. 
Caldwell’s hourly rate by $1, effective November 15th.  Motion carried. 

 
Solicitor Korns - Public Works vacancy should be advertised.  Refer to job description. 

 
• A motion was made by Dan Weimer and seconded by Paul Knupp to advertise the  

position and to set an appropriate application deadline. Motion carried. 
 
Snow plow drivers – casual/seasonal.  Recommend a fair rate of $20/hr.  
 
• A motion was made by Paul Knupp and seconded by Dan Weimer to set the temporary 

drivers at $20/hour.  Motion carried. 
 
• A motion was made by Paul Knupp and seconded by Dan Weimer to set ‘Dumpster Days’ 

for April 18th, 8:00 AM to noon. Motion carried.  
 

Public Comments ‘B’ 
 
Debbie Nicely asked if the “Ligonier Beach Park Committee” members had been chosen; 
Supervisor Verna announced the following members: 
 

Two Supervisors – Scott Matson & Dan Weimer 
Two members of the Planning Commission – Sheila Grimm & Mickey Corb 
Two members of the Recreation Board – Larry Shew & Bob Gangawere 
Three Township Residents – Julie Donovan, Melissa Eller & Mark Sorice 
From the Borough – Butch Bellas 

 
All residents are welcome and invited.  Supervisor Beaufort stated we will keep an open mind 
and not make any decisions until they’ve reviewed all the data.  
 
Supervisors Comments 
 
Supervisor Knupp thanked Glenn Kalp for his service on the LTMA Board.  Also thanked Wes 
Binkey for his 32 years. 
 
Supervisor Verna encouraged people to participate in the Ligonier Beach Park planning 
process.   
 



Supervisor Matson stated he is tired of the illegal dumping at the recycling bins.  Discussion 
about the future or recycling.  
 
Resident Dan Keisel raised a concern that if we get rid of recycling the illegal dumping 
elsewhere will get worse.   
 
Supervisor Verna said it is not an effective program – not cost effective and is a distraction.  
This is to be intended for paper and cardboard – this has been brought up multiple times. 
 
Supervisor Beaufort echoed concerns that recycling is nice to have but it’s a mess, especially 
around the holidays- there were four dumpsters overflowing.  Solicitor Korns suggested adding 
this topic next month’s agenda.  
 
• A motion was made by Stephanie Verna and seconded by Paul Knupp to adjourn at            

5:35 PM.  Motion carried. 
 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Bethany Caldwell 
Assistant Secretary/Treasurer 








